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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY CORRESPONDENTS

 AUGUST 2020 Biddisham Vacancy

1 Aug 9am-1pm Axbridge Square - Axbridge Farmers Market – Many of the 
usual stalls and traders will be there .. and Jean and Bob will be playing.

Weare Julia James-Smith 
(jjames9691@gmail.com )

9 Aug 10am - Compton Bishop church - CW Holy Communion Stapling & 
Distribution

Pat Northmore 
(733172)

16 Aug 10am - Weare church  - CW Holy Communion

23 Aug 10am - Compton Bishop church  - CW Holy Communion Loxton & 
Christon

Philip Davies 
(07881630629)

30 Aug 10am Weare church  - CW Holy Communion

SEPTEMBER 2020 Badgworth Vacancy

Cover Photo by  by Ruth 
Oriss

5 Sep 9am-1pm Axbridge Square - Axbridge Farmers Market – Many of the 
usual stalls and traders will be there .. and Jean and Bob will be playing.

6 sep 10am Weare Church – Praise and Worship

13 Sep 10am - Compton Bishop church  - CW Holy Communion Treasurer Peggy Farley 
(732989)

20 Sep 10am Weare church  - CW Holy Communion

27 Sep 10am - Compton Bishop church  - CW Holy Communion Cross Richard Parker 
(732084)
(richard.a.parker@
btinternet.com

OCTOBER 2020

3 Oct Harvest Supper at Weare Memorial Hall.. More details in later issue. Tarnock Vacancy

4 Oct Harvest Service at Weare Church – Praise and Worship Edited & 
Published by

Bob Foster (732935)
rmfoster10@yahoo.co.uk

CALLING WEARE STUDENTS - Weare Educational Foundation is a small charity
established for the benefit & education of young people in the Parish of Weare. 
Grant applications should be made to: The Trustees, c/o Paul Wattam,   Henmore 
Lane, Weare BS26 2LB

From the Editor – After a shakey start, 
we now have sufficient articles to make the
August / September issue worthwhile.

Thank you to our correspondents and 
regular contributors, and to those who have
made a special effort to write articles  and 
submit ideas for the front cover .

Please remember the deadline for 
submissions for the next issue is 20th 
September 2020.  Please email items to
me at rmfoster10@yahoo.co.uk

Zoom Prayer Meetings – Axbridge Benefice are offering Regular prayer 
meetings using zoom on Wednesday and Friday evenings 6.45pm – 
7.15pm. If you’re interested in joining in, then please contact Bob on 732935

Crook Peak Parish Community Car Scheme - Following advice 
from County and other local organisations, it has been decided to 
suspend this service until things are back to normal.

YouTube services – Axbridge Benefice have a YouTube page that includes recordings of some of the services
during lockdown. An example: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oTGYmWfU470 

Download the app NOW. 
No one will ask for your details and it is completely free, for as long as you want to use it. The 
app can be easily deleted if you change your mind.  
Available in Apple AppStore or Google Play.
Search for the Chancel App ..    
Install .. 
Search for Crook Peak. March 2019 
Existing users need to re-install the App using the above instructions.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oTGYmWfU470
mailto:rmfoster10@yahoo.co.uk
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From: the Reverend Judith Jeffery, Rector of Crook Peak United Parish

The Rectory, Sparrow Hill Way, Weare, Axbridge, BS26 2LE
Tel: 01934 733973, crookpeakparish@hotmail.co.uk

Dear Friends
How wonderful it is to have a bit more freedom just lately. It has been so very special to see our family and 
some friends again, to go out and for many of us just doing things that are normal such as having a drink in the 
local Pub, eating out and having our hair cut. Some sport and entertainment is now taking place, we can swim, 
go to the gym and we can go to work or work from home.  I have had the news that I am released from being 
shielded on Saturday 1st August and it will be so nice to take a service in Church on Sunday 2nd at Weare at 
9am. I have really missed being in church, worshipping God and seeing everyone who attends.

There is a wedding at Weare on 29th August cancelled from April and it does feel like a little of normality is 
returning with marriage services as well as thanksgiving services for those who have passed away being held, 
even if in a smaller way with only up to 30 people in attendance. Services do still have some restrictions with 
no singing allowed due to water vapour droplets and face coverings being worn while observing social 
distancing of 1-2 metres.  It has been a very challenging time for many of us while having some positive 
elements as well. Life is made up very much of times of sunshine and rain, times of trial and joy and I wonder 
if it takes one to appreciate the other. I think my most favourite Psalm is 139. Through it all God knows us and 
is with us through our highs and our lows to life everlasting. Amen
In Christian love,  
Reverend Judith Jeffery

Psalm 139
For the director of music. Of David. A psalm.
1  You have searched me, Lord,
    and you know me.
2  You know when I sit and when I rise; 
    you perceive my thoughts from afar.
3  You discern my going out and my lying down;
    you are familiar with all my ways.
4  Before a word is on my tongue
    you, Lord, know it completely.
5  You hem me in behind and before,
     and you lay your hand upon me.
6   Such knowledge is too wonderful for me,
     too lofty for me to attain.
7   Where can I go from your Spirit?
     Where can I flee from your presence?
8   If I go up to the heavens, you are there;
     if I make my bed in the depths, you are there.
9   If I rise on the wings of the dawn,
     if I settle on the far side of the sea,
10  even there your hand will guide me,
     your right hand will hold me fast
11 If I say, “Surely the darkness will hide me
     and the light become night around me,”

12   even the darkness will not be dark to you;
      the night will shine like the day,
      for darkness is as light to you.
13  For you created my inmost being;
      you knit me together in my mother’s womb.
14   I praise you because I am fearfully 
       and wonderfully made;
      your works are wonderful,
      I know that full well.
15  My frame was not hidden from you
      when I was made in the secret place,
     when I was woven together 
      in the depths of the earth.
16  Your eyes saw my unformed body;
       all the days ordained for me were written 
       in your book before one of them came to be.
17  How precious to me are your thoughts, O God!
      How vast is the sum of them!
18  Were I to count them,
      they would outnumber the grains of sand—
      when I awake, I am still with you.
23  Search me, God, and know my heart;
      test me and know my anxious thoughts.
24  See if there is any offensive way in me,
      and lead me in the way everlasting.

“Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your 
requests to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and minds 
in Christ Jesus.”

 Phil 4, 6-7.
At this worrying time, when there is so much to concern us – how to avoid the virus, how to stay healthy and protect our 
families, and how to cope with the difficult financial climate for example, it is a great comfort to know that we can give all our 
concerns to the Lord in prayer, and that he has promised to give us his peace, whatever we are going through.  Do, please, 
telephone with any prayer requests. 01934 750856

mailto:crookpeakparish@hotmail.co.uk
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From the Parish
Churchroom in Weare Renovation  (July 2020)
Ruth Orriss writes ... 
I said in my last report that closing of the Churchroom during lockdown was sad, 
but that it gave us a great opportunity to get on with our work to make this space 
amazing! 
So, what have we achieved?
1. The toilet has been plastered and painted and is looking great and functioning 
perfectly. We are just waiting for the grab rails & nappy changing facility and now a
hot air hand drier.
2. The ceiling of the main room has been painted and freshen up.
3. The main room floor has been renovated and looks amazing!
And finally
4. A beautiful new window has been fitted above the main door in the West wall.

This work has been funded by generous donations from the community, the 
National lottery Awards for All and the Somerset Community Foundation.

Why are we undertaking this project?
The Churchroom at Weare needed major renovation and we have an exciting project
that will improve the facilities and provide a hub for the whole Parish. 
The Grade 2 listed building in the churchyard of St Gregory’s Church, in Weare 
was built 175 years ago as a school room. 
You can help by letting us know that you support this project. Please email 
sleepingearwig.rj@gmail.com or write to the ‘Churchroom’ at the Rectory, Sparrow
Hill Way.
Alternatively, help us practically. Do you have the interest to join our committee or 
the fundraising team? Can you pray for the project? Would you like to use the 
Room when it is all done?

From the Registers
Funerals in June:

Robert Jackson from Badgworth - 26th June, 2020 (Sedgemoor Crematorium on
Friday)

Judy Matthews from Compton Bishop.
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News from the Villages 
Cross & Compton Bishop

Richard Parker writes… 

Cross Lane
The long awaited Somerset Highways works to improve the 
pedestrian access and safety between Cross and Axbridge will
be starting on 24th August 2020. The works will be the 
construction of a road crossing on the A38, a new footway on
Cross Lane, new road surfacing to the north and south bound 
A38 and associated works. A one way system is going to be 
put in place prohibiting westbound traffic between the 
A38/Cross Lane and Prowse Lane, Axbridge.  

Coronavirus
It has been both a rough time for lots of people in our parish 
but also has been a testament to the thoughtfulness of others. 
We thank all those who have been looking after some of the 
more vulnerable members of our parish and also have ensured
that groceries were delivered to those in lock-down. Many 
‘Oldies’ have been touched by the many displays of kindness.
Thank you! 

Love Where You Live
Compton Bishop has become an even more popular location 
for walkers, cyclists and other visitors during the Covid-
Lockdown period and we, as residents can understand why. 
We are privileged to live in this lovely location and most of 
us have taken advantage in our regular walking and cycling.
    • There have been so many people visiting this area - on 
one day at midday over 200 people were seen to be enjoying 
the walk from Kings Wood to Crook Peak. It has been 
remarkable that the levels of litter have been lower than 
usual.
    • The colourful attire of very many cyclists passing through
Cross is a wake-up call for government to recognise their 
responsibility to ensure the safety of cyclists on narrow 
country roads. Government funding looks after increasing 
cycle routes in towns and cities but fails to recognise the need
within the country locations. 
    • The massive reduction in cars and lorries on the A38 and 
minor roads has meant significant improvements in the 
reduction of traffic noise from the A38 and improved air 
quality. Let’s just hope that our politicians recognise the 
value of clean air and reduced background noise and its 
impact on the well-being of communities.

If you can help please contact please contact Compton 
Bishop’s Parish Clerk 
Email   : comptonbishopparishcouncil@gmail.com
Phone: 07856 846621 
For more information view the Parish Website (see link 
below) for or contact the clerk on 07856 846621 or email 
‘comptonbishopparishcouncil@gmail.com’ or Cllr Mike 
Rolfe on ‘mikerolfecbpc47@outlook.com’

Keep up to date or contribute articles for our website at 
http://www.comptonbishopparish.org.uk/

Cross & Compton Bishop (cont)
'A grateful villager' writes - 

“I want to publicly record my thanks to Maggie Pritchard, a 
very hard-working Compton Bishop Parish Councillor, who 
died recently. 

Knowing what a remarkable contribution she had already made
in her tenure, I feel a Public acknowledgment of her
work must be made. 

The Parish of Compton Bishop is long and winding, making a 
cohesive community difficult to create and
maintain. Maggie Pritchard ‘made a real difference’ by 
drawing the community together. This very public spirited lady
created an information email link for those who find navigating
the Parish Website a challenge. This link currently has more 
than seventy five Parishioners who are more easily kept up to 
date with Parish Events and issues. She conceived and designed
an attractive rest area by the Yeo River Bridge on Old Coach 
Road – ably assisted in the execution of the work by two other 
committed community minded people. 

She arranged for three Village signs to be erected at the 
entrance to the two villages using photographs of Crook Peak. 
These are on Old Coach Road; approaching Compton Bishop 
and entering the two villages at the Webbington. She arranged 
the acquisition of large tubs throughout the village and 
persuaded some of the ladies to fill and maintain them with 
colourful plantings.

Her most recent Project was the creation of an Historical 
display board for public view. For this she engaged the help of 
local Historian Margaret Jordan who many years ago produced 
a small book of the same subject. The Board will contain old 
photographs of the five areas that make up our combined 
villages. Namely – Cross, Newtown, Compton Bishop, Rackley
and Webbington. Information gathering continues so should 
any of you have photographs, particularly of Newtown and 
Rackley,
they would be gratefully received. 

Maggie Pritchard was an outgoing personality who cared 
deeply about the physically fractured community in which she 
lived. She worked hard to make her village a better place in 
which to live and for that she needs praise. She was a self 
deprecating person and all she wanted was to do a good job. 
The council has lost a stalwart who will be hard to replace."

Weare 
Forthcoming Event – Harvest Supper 3 Oct 
Harvest Supper at Weare Memorial Hall.. More details in later 
issue.

Tarnock
If there are any questions please feel free to send into the 
Tarnockvillage@gmail.com mailbox and we’ll send on a list of
queries and issue a collective response. 

mailto:mikerolfecbpc47@outlook.com
http://www.comptonbishopparish.org.uk/
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News from the Villages  (continued)
Badgworth 

 Dear Neighbours and Friends,

St. Congar’s Church, notice for services 
8am and 6pm 23rd August and 
8am and 6pm 27th September
during Covid-19 restrictions

We welcome you to join us for these services of worship while
restrictions to limit the risk of contracting Covid-19 are in 
practice here in St Congar’s. We ask you please to wear face 
coverings and for the morning and evening services we will 
use two metre social distancing and mark places for you to sit 
with a kneeler. Facemasks will be available for you at the door 
should need one. A sanitised pack of Bible, Book of Common 
Prayer and Hymn Book will be available for you at the door, 
please retain them for future services and return them when 
restrictions are lifted. Thank you.

When we celebrate communion, we ask you to walk through 
the centre of the Chancel but leave the altar rail by using the 
choir area. We have been asked by the Church of England to 
encourage all conversations to be enjoyed after the service and 
outside of the church or at least with social distancing inside if 
it is inclement weather. Robert Anderson will play evening 
prayer hymns on the organ and we ask you not to sing. 

These are challenging times and like us I’m sure you wait for a
safe lifting of the restrictions. Please feel free to ask us any 
questions regarding this situation.

Thank you.
Jackie Klinker Churchwarden and David Parker Sidesman

Christon & Loxton
Philip Davies writes.. During lockdown the Loxton and 
Christon Whats App group has been flourishing and now has 
over 60 members. Even when Covid has finally calmed down 
the group will continue with postings about suspicious 
strangers, chickens running loose and thieving badgers. 
Anyone wishing to join should contact Helen Avison 
on07990513736.
National Grid has closed the road from Loxton to Cross this 
morning at Webbington for the new underground power cables
to be laid. Apparently it is a complex job and the road is 
unlikely to reopen until mid-September.
The next Loxton & Christon Parish Council meeting will be 
held on Monday, September 7th at 8pm by Zoom. Any 
members of the public wishing to join the meeting will find the
ID and password posted on the noticeboards in Christon, 
Loxton village hall and bus shelter the week before.

Biddisham 
Dear Friends,  During the last month we have had repair work 
carried out at the Church. Below is a list to keep you up to 
date.
- Repairs to slabs in front of the porch.
- Pointing the stones around the bottom of the bell tower.
- Repairs to memorial wall.
- Plastering the porch. 
- Repairs to the church yard path cobbles.

The porch will be finished later in the year with the bubbling 
paint removed and the whole porch redecorated. It would be 
super if the porch noticeboards were renovated or replaced, if 
anyone is prepared to help out here please contact me. 

Thank you to everyone who has completed an apple for our 
2020 wall hanging. They all look absolutely beautiful. We 
have finished the tree they will hang from and now we are 
getting ready to attach the individual apples. It is looking 
splendid and we hope to complete this project by the end of the
year.

50 club winners for June: Drawn by Harriett Catley-Day on 
28th July.
1st      Sylvia Bath 
2nd      Arthur Steel
3rd        Peter Baker
Congratulations to you all. The next draw will be at the 
Christmas carol service.  If you would like to join the 50’s club
it is £10.00 a year, please contact Claire.  The money raised 
goes to the upkeep of the Church building here in Biddisham.

Our yearly St John the Baptist day has continued to be 
postponed at the moment. It may or may not be able to be 
combined with our harvest celebration day on the 13th 
September. Please keep looking out for posters in the lane.

Lastly, a big welcome to all newly arrived villagers over the 
past few months. We hope you have settled into the village 
happily and we look forward to meeting up with you soon.   If 
you would like to have periodic newsletters regarding 
Biddisham Church please contact Claire.

Claire
Churchwarden 
01934 750531

Biddisham Villagers’ WhatsApp group  .  
Please join this group so our village can help one another at 
this very difficult time. You can offer help or ask for help and 
this easy way to talk to each other I am sure will be useful. 
Join by contacting our Parish Council on: 
badgworthparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk or text 07570 812421.
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Regular Groups
Axbridge Royal British Legion - The Legion is planning to meet on the first Tuesday of September 
subject of course to the Guide lines in operation at that time. Please check nearer the day.
However just a reminder that the Royal British Legion nationally continues it's work assisting those ex-
service men and women who may be in need. If you are in need, or know someone who is, there are Local 
members available with advice or help. Visit axbridgebritishlegion.com or contact the Chairman Mervyn 
by phone 01934 732630 for more information.

Axbridge District Trefoil Guild - The Guild has decided to hopefully begin meeting again on the second 
Tuesday in September. This will of course be in line with the recommendations in place at the time. Please 
check with Chairman Sue Wilde swild34@hoymail.com or Secretary Liz Hamilton 
liz_hamilton500@yahoo.co.uk . Take Care and Stay Safe

Special Events

Dear Editor,

Under normal circumstances, many thousands of people would have by now signed up to take part in an 
Alzheimer’s Society Memory Walk These hugely popular events bring people together in a variety of 
stunning locations to unite against dementia, whilst raising vital funds to support those affected by the 
condition.

It would have been my 10th year attending sch an event. While it saddens me that we can’t all get together 
this year, I’m determined with my family to walk my own way in memory of my Nana. People with 
dementia have been the worst hit by the current crisis and need us more than ever – across the UK a quarter
of those who have died of coronavirus had dementia.

Wherever you are, we can all still help make a difference and I encourage you to sign up either with your 
household – pets included – friends, or another household in line with current government guidelines. 
Create your own route, from lapping your garden or local park to revisiting somewhere special. This year’s
Santander-sponsored Memory Walk is free to register. Walks can be organised anytime between now and 
October – or you might choose to do it on 20 September to mark World Alzheimer’s Day.

Sign up now at memorywalk.org.uk and with every step, you’ll help change the lives of people affected by 
dementia.

Vicky McClure (Alzheimer’s Society Ambassador)
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Special Features
‘World walker’ Tom is on a mission in his mum’s memory

One man walking machine Tom Fremantle is set to embark on a trek from St Austell in Cornwall to St 
Paul’s Cathedral in London… a mere stroll by his standards. Buckinghamshire-born Tom,53, was midway 
through a four-year ‘world walk’ when the coronavirus pandemic struck, forcing him to postpone his epic 
16,500-mile journey after ‘just’ 6,200 miles. But lockdown has left him with itchy feet – and so he has 
hatched plans to walk 250 miles in aid of Alzheimer’s Society, the UK’s leading dementia charity.

Travel writer and teacher Tom, who grew up in Swanbourne, near Aylesbury, and went to school in Oxford,
will be walking in memory if his mum Ann, who died with Alzheimer’s in 2013, aged 81. He plans to cover
around 20 miles a day, setting off on Monday, July 20, and arriving at the capital’s iconic domed cathedral 
on August 3. He said: “Mum was a lovely soul and an amazing walker herself, usually with her beloved 
dogs at her heels. She was a great gardener and cook too. “It was dreadful to see her succumb to dementia 
but we were fortunate in that it didn’t change her character in the way it can with some people. “She still 
recognised all her family right up to the end, but she did become very frail.”

Tom’s back-up team for the walk – friend Paul ‘Skonie’ Skone and son Alex – are helping him drum up 
interest with social media support. Tom explained: “People can make donations to the Alzheimer’s Society 
on my ‘Miles Memories Mum’ Just Giving. I’m offering to tie a ribbon around my walking stave in 
memory for anyone with a loved one who lived with dementia as well as play a song in their honour on a 
dedicated Spotify list. Just get in touch if you’d like a ribbon or a song in memory of anyone. I’d also love it
if people walked with me for part of the journey. “My sister Fanny will be joining me for about 50 miles 
and, with any luck, we’ll arrive at St Paul’s with our walking sticks covered in ribbons. Then we’ll hand 
over the sticks to the lovely Alzheimer’s team.”

Tom’s postponed World Walk is in aid of three charities – Alzheimer’s Society, The Puzzle Centre and 
Medical Detection Dogs but this latest walk is solely for the AS. He is determined to pick up where he left 
off once it is safe to do so. However, despite taking on such formidable challenges, he insists he’s no 
athlete. “I’m a chubby 50-something with munchkin legs and a hernia,” he joked. “My only strengths are an
optimistic nature, a mulish ‘I’ve started so I’ll finish’ obstinacy and feet as gnarly as the Gruffalo.”

For his St Austell to St Paul’s walk Tom will be staying safe and socially-distanced by sleeping in a tent at 
campsites and friends’ gardens en route. There are 850,000 people living with dementia in the UK, 
including around 7,000 in Buckinghamshire. The condition is the UK’s biggest killer, with someone 
developing it every three minutes. Chloe Beevers, Events Fundraising Officer for Alzheimer’s Society, said:
“We’re thrilled that Tom has decided to fundraise for us after being forced to postpone his World Walk.

“Right now, people living with dementia need our support more than ever because of how hard the 
coronavirus pandemic has hit them. Our research shows a quarter of those who have died from Covid-19 
had dementia. “Since the lockdown began our trained staff have made more than 100,000 welfare calls to 
people with dementia and their carers to offer support, information and to reassure them that they are not 
alone. Every penny raised by our dedicated fundraisers is helping us to continue this vital work.”

You can support Tom by visiting his JustGiving page at  https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/miles-
memories-mum  He’ll also give updates about the walk on his FB and Instagram page: Tom Fremantle

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/miles-memories-mum
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/miles-memories-mum
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Badgworth Biddisham Compton Bishop Christon Loxton Weare

2020 Flowers & 
Dusting

Brass Flowers Cleaning 
& Brass

Flowers Cleaning Brass Flowers, 
Cleaning & 
Brass

Flowers, 
Cleaning 
& Brass

Flowers & 
Brass

Cleaning

Aug 2 D Cooper T Wills J. Body S. Steel H Dean J & J
Buckler

J & J
Counsell

M Counsell B Shanks L Taylor L & F
Taylor

Aug 9 “ “ “ “ “ “ “ “

Aug 16 “ “ “ “ “ “ J. Stitch & S
Banwell

J. Stitch & S
Banwell

Aug 23 “ “ “ “ “ “ “ “

Aug 30 “ “ “ “ “ “ L Parfitt A Fox & K
Ham

Sep 6 A Cramp D ^ G
Kidson

J. Vining S. Hatton “ “

Sep 13 “ “ “ “ A. Le
Provost & I

Counsell

J Wattam

Sep 20 “ “ “ “ “ “

Sep 27 “ “ “ “ J. Stitch & S
Banwell

J. Stitch & S
Banwell

Oct J. Klinker J. Klinker TBA TBA “ “

DONATIONS TO CONTACT
Peggy Farley (treasurer) would like to record a public ‘Thank you’ to the Rooksbridge 
Post Office Customers who make donations for receiving Contact from there.  We are 
most appreciative of these contributions and to all donors who make it possible for us to 
provide this community publication possible.  
If you wish to make a donation to contact please contact Peggy Farley, Treasurer, 
01934 732989 for the necessary details.
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Crook Peak United Parish - Six Buildings, One Church

We welcome believers of all denominations to the Lord’s Table

COVID 19 SOCIALLY DISTANCED SERVICES FOR AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER 2020
Sunday 2 Aug (1st)  9.00 am BCP Holy Communion Weare Rom 9: 1-5; Matt 14: 13-21

Trinity 8 (Green)

Sunday 9 Aug (2nd)  8.00 am BCP Holy Communion Biddisham Rom 10: 5-15; Matt 14: 22-33

Trinity 9 (Green) 10.00 am CW Holy Communion Compton B Rom 10: 5-15; Matt 14: 22-33

 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Biddisham Rom 10: 5-15; Matt 14: 22-33

Sunday 16 Aug (3rd)  8.00 am BCP Holy Communion Christon Rom 11: 1-2a, 29; Matt 15: 10, 21-28

Trinity 10 (Green) 10.00 am CW Holy Communion Weare Rom 11: 1-2a, 29; Matt 15: 10, 21-28

6.00 pm Evening Prayer Christon Ps 90: 1-12; 2 Kings 4: 1-37;
Acts 16: 1-15

Sunday 23 Aug (4th)  8.00 am BCP Holy Communion Badgworth Rom 12: 1-8; Matt 16: 13-20

Trinity 11 (Green) 10.00 am CW Holy Communion Compton B Rom 12: 1-8; Matt 16: 13-20

 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Badgworth Ps 97; Isa 61: 1-9, 2 Cor 6: 1-10

Sunday 30 Aug (5th)  8.00 am BCP Holy Communion Weare Rom 12: 9-end; Matt 16: 21-end

Trinity 12 (Green) 10.00 am CW Holy Communion Weare Rom 12: 9-end; Matt 16: 21-end

No Evening Service

Sunday 6 Sep (1st)  9.00 am BCP Holy Communion Weare Rom 13: 8-end; Matt 18: 15-20

Trinity 13 (Green)  10.00 am Praise and Worship Weare Rom 13: 8-end; Matt 18: 15-20

 6.00 pm BCP Evening Communion Weare Rom 13: 8-end; Matt 18: 15-20

Sunday 13 Sept (2nd)  8.00 am BCP Holy Communion Biddisham Rom 14: 1-12; Matt 18: 21-35

Trinity 14 (Green) 10.00 am CW Holy Communion Compton B Rom 14: 1-12; Matt 18: 21-35

Harvest Service  6.00 pm Evening Prayer Biddisham Harvest Readings of Choice

Sunday 20 Sept (3rd)  8.00 am BCP Holy Communion Christon Phil 1: 21-end; Matt 20: 1-16

Trinity 15 (Green) 10.00 am CW Holy Communion Weare Phil 1: 21-end; Matt 20: 1-16

Harvest Service  6.00 pm Evening Prayer Christon Harvest Readings of choice

Sunday 27 Sept (4th)  8.00 am BCP Holy Communion Badgworth Phil 2: 1-13; Matt 21: 23-32

Trinity 16 (Green) 10.00 am CW Holy Communion Compton B Phil 2: 1-13; Matt 21: 23-32

 4.00 pm Pet Service Badgworth Special Readings

Sunday 4 Oct (1st) 9.00 am BCP Holy Communion Weare Phil 3: 4b-14; Matt 21: 33-end

Harvest Service  10.00 am Praise and Worship Weare Phil 3: 4b-14; Matt 21: 33-end

Trinity 17 (Green)  6.00 pm BCP Evening Communion Weare Phil 3: 4b-14; Matt 21: 33-end

LOXTON ARE HAVING WORK DONE ON THE ROOF AND POSSIBLY THE WALL DURING ALL OF 
AUGUST AND IF THIS FINISHES ON TIME CHRISTON CAN BE SHARED IN SEPTEMBER WITH 
LOXTON.  

IN OCTOBER LOXTON WILL BE INCLUDED IN THE REGULAR MORNING AND EVENING PRAYER IF 
SOCIAL DISTANCING IS STILL THE ADVICE FROM THE GOVERNMENT, C OF E AND DIOCESE OF 
BATH AND WELLS.


